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From the desk of Rich Cohen, President 

I am so pleased to be writing this column to you during the season 
where people feel compelled to give each other gifts. While we all 
like to get gifts, it has often been said that people who give to others 
benefit as much, or more than the recipient. It is a simple tenet of 
Tzedakah. 
 
We all know that Tzedakah comes in many forms. It can be fulfilled 
by giving money to the poor, to health care institutions, to syna-
gogues  etc. Done properly, Tzedakah requires the donor share his or 
her compassion and empathy along with the money and gifts. Our  
Kehilkah has a long and proud tradition of performing acts of  
Tzedakah whenever and wherever it is needed. 
 

Your generosity over the years has done so much for our community, but there is still much more that 
needs to be done. We value the gift of your time and compassion as much as your gift of financial re-
sources. Our dues and other fundraising activities scratch the surface of all the things we could be do-
ing and it is up to each of us to try and do a little bit more wherever and whenever we can. 
 
During this season of giving, I ask you to make sure that B’nai Aviv is included in your gifting not 
only now, but also throughout the year. We really depend on each other to keep our community 
strong, vibrant and unified. My family has a goal of performing an act of Tzedakah somewhere every 
day. Won’t you join us? Whether it is a check, an afternoon of volunteering or some other form of a 
gift, it will make you feel so good. 
 
B’shalom, 

Rich 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

1 
Shabbat Eve  
Services  6:30 pm 
 
Congregation –wide 
Shabbat Dinner   
7:30 pm  
 
 

2 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
Bat Mitzvah of  
Adi Behar 
 
Wacks Baby Naming 

3 
Religious School 
 
Mitzvah Meals  
9:30 am  
 
Religious School 
Schmooze  
9:30 am  
 
 

4 
Sisterhood  
Game Day   
1:00 pm 
 
Learn to Read  
Hebrew  7:00 pm  

5 
Religious School  
4:30 pm  
 

Ritual Committee 
Meeting  7:00 pm  
 

Kadima  
6:15 pm  
 

Gala Committee  
7:00 pm 

6 

Zumbini 9:30 am 
 
Torah Talk 12:00 pm  
 
HAZAK 4:30 pm  
 
USY 7:00 pm  

7 

Hebrew High  
6:30 pm  
 
ECEC Professional 
Growth  Seminar 
7:00 pm  
 
Religious School  
Committee 7:00 pm  
 
 

8 
Shabbat Eve  
Services 6:30 pm  
 
 
  

9 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
Bat Mitzvah of  
Ryan Isenman 
 
 
 
 
 

 

10 
Religious School 
 
USY Basketball Tour-
nament  
9:30 am 
 
JWRP Info  
Meeting  
10:00 am 
 
 

11 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 
Learn to Read  
Hebrew  7:00 pm  
 
Fundraising  
Committee  7:00 pm  
 
Root Against the 
Rabbi 8:30 pm 

12 
Religious School  
4:30 pm  
 
Synagogue Hanukah 
Party 6:15 pm  

 

Executive Committee 
Mtg 7:00 pm  
 

Self Defense Class at 
Premier Martial Arts 
8:00  pm 

13 
Zumbini 9:30 am 
 

Sisterhood CPR  
9:30 am  
 

Torah Talk 12:00 pm  
 

USY 7:00 pm 
 

Adult Ed Committee 
Mtg 7:00 pm  
 

Israel Affairs Commit-
tee Mtg. 7:00 pm  

14 
Hebrew High  
6:30 pm 
 
 

15 
ECEC Hanukah Show 
9:45 am 
 
Shabbat Eve  
Services  
6:30 pm 
 
Shabbos Squad 
Dinner & Shabbaton  
 
 

16 

Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
Shabbos Squad  10:15 am 
 
ShabbatTOT Together 
10:30 am  
 
Youth Department 
Casino Night  7:00 pm  

17 
Religious School 
 
Chalutzim  
11:30 am 
 
 

18 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 
 

19 
 Religious School  
4:30 pm 
 
 Board  Meeting   
7:00 pm  
 
 

 
 

20 
No Torah Talk 
 
Business Network 
Mixer 7:00 pm  

21 
Hebrew High  
6:30 pm 

22 
Shabbat Eve Services  
6:30 pm  
 
 
 

23 
Shabbat Services   
9:15 am 
 
Jacowitz Baby Naming 
 

 

24 
No Religious School 
 
Office Closed 

25 
Office Closed  
 
 
 
 
 
 

26 
No Religious School  
 
Kadima Board  
Meeting  6:45 pm  
 
 

27 
No Torah Talk  
 

28 
 No Hebrew High  

 

29 
Shabbat Eve Services  
6:30 pm  

30 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am  

December 2017 

31 
Office Closed 



PLEASE NOTE: Class will begin at 8:00 pm  

on Tuesday, December 12th 







 

Tower   Jewelry 
Originally Jewelry by Lana 

 

Designers of  Fine Jewelry 
Certified GIA  

Diamond Engagement Rings 
Jewelers on Premises  

Jewelry & Watch Repair 
We buy gold and diamonds 

 

 

Sam Cohen  -  President 
 954-835-2355           Cell: 954-647-3081 

www.towerdiamondjewelry.com 
2050 S University Drive Davie, FL 33324 

 

Call Us! Email Us!  
We rely on our synagogue members, 

their friends and families to let us 
know when someone is  

hospitalized, suffering any illness, etc.  
 

The clergy would also like to hear the 
good news, such as celebrating a birth, 

graduation, special anniversary or 
birthday, promotion, honor or any  

other simcha.  
 

 In order to better keep everyone  
informed, please share this information 

with us by calling the office  
at 954-384 - 8265 or email  

melissa@bnaiaviv.org 
Thank you for your help! 

 

 

The deadline for the  

January Bulletin  

is December 27, 2017  

by 5:00 pm   

                               

Please submit  

articles and flyers to 

lynne@bnaiaviv.org 

mailto:lynne@bnaiaviv.org


 
 
 
 

 
It is hard to believe we are approaching the end of a year. Our classes are 
filling up and our infant room has a waiting list with the first opening in 
March.  
 
The children always enjoy our numerous activities and learning all about 
our upcoming holidays. Our November was filled with turkeys, pump-
kins, feasts and learning about giving thanks for Thanksgiving. In addi-
tion to eating though, Thanksgiving is about taking a moment to remem-
ber all of the wonderful things in our lives, like friends and family.   
 
Now we are preparing for Hanukkah. We are in full Hanukkah mode and 
it begins at sundown on December 12th. As with  many other celebra-

tions of many other cultures, Hanukkah is about family. It's a joyous time of year when those you love gather 
together to share food, blessings and music, as the traditions are passed on through the ages. We will light 
our menorah and enjoy many activities during this 8 day celebration. We will also enjoy a traditional meal of 
latkes and applesauce! We are practicing our Hanukah songs every morning, making special gifts for our 
families and getting ready for our Hanukkah Show and party. On December 15th we will be ready to perform 
our songs for our families.  
 
We wish everyone a Chag Hanukkah Sameach and a Happy New Year! 

Mindy Bernstein  

  From the desk of… 
Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director  



From  t he desk  of  E l io t  Ti l l i nger … 
                            Religious School Director 

   

       JOIN US WEEKLY  
 FOR SERVICES 

 

 

Friday  evening                             6:30 pm 
Saturday morning                        9:15 am 
Sunday morning                           9:00 am 

 

Daily Morning Minyan at B’nai Aviv  
Monday-Friday                              7:30 am 

 

Daily Minyan at Posnack JCC 
Monday-Thursday Evenings      7:30 pm 
Sunday Mornings                           8:30 am      

Important Notice! 
If you are NOT receiving the 

WEEKLY ENUZ   
from B’nai Aviv, please  

contact the  
Synagogue office.  
954-384-8265 or  

melissa@bnaiaviv.org 

December is an exciting month full of wonderful activities and  
celebrations for our entire synagogue.   

 
We are currently in the planning stages to enhance our kindergarten, first 
and second grade classrooms as well as strengthening our Tefillah  
program for our intermediate students, in advance of their Bar and Bat 
Mitzvahs. Cantor Lieberman will continue to work with our intermediate 
students. In addition to being an important part of the successful  
progression of our pre-Bar/Bat Mitzvah students, Cantor Lieberman,  
Education Director Eliot Tillinger, and Education VP Kurt Wasser will be 
meeting regularly to ensure our student programs are enriched and aligned 
to curriculum goals for continued student success.  

 
Remember to join us each month for the all new Shabbos Squad program and Religious School parent 
schmooze. Shabbos Squad is held on Saturday mornings, and the parent schmooze is held on  
Sunday morning at drop off. Many families have already experienced the warm connections of sharing a 
bagel and fresh coffee inside our synagogue.  Flyers announcing the upcoming dates and times will be 
sent in advance to everyone.  
 
One of our biggest celebrations is just around the corner, on December 12th, the first night of Chanukah. 
Join us as we all gather with Rabbi Watstein, Cantor Lieberman and congregants  of all ages, to light the 
first light on the large outdoor menorah.  Immediately following the lighting, we will go to the ballroom 
for a Chanukah celebration of epic proportion! We will have a DJ and motivational dancers; and there 
will be fresh, hot baked latkes and ice- cream sundaes for everyone.  Please see the attached flyers for 
more specifics and remember to join us for the most memorable experiences for your entire family.  

 
B’Shalom, Eliot 





From the desk of Todd Morchelies                   
                                                  .... Youth Director 

Hello folks, 
 
Well, the first half of the year is already coming to a close and what an 
amazing half we've had. Last month, over 40 B'nai Aviv teens attended the 
sub-regional Turkey Trot event at the Ninja Lounge. 

 
In December, Chalutzim will be going to Off the Wall and joining up with Temple Beth Torah in Tama-
rac's youth group. That should be a lot of fun. Kadima will be joining B'nai Aviv in the big Chanukah 
party on the 12th. They are excited for fun and dancing. USY will be holding their annual basketball 
tournament on the 10th and we are expecting to be very competitive this year. USY will also be heading 
to Chicago for it's annual International Convention. Our kids will get together with USYers from all over 
the United States and beyond. 
 
On December 15th and 16th, USYers and Kadimaniks will be running a Shabbos Squad Shabbaton 
which is certainly going to be lots of fun. 
 
On December 16th, USYers will be helping implement our biggest fundraiser of the year for adults, Ca-
sino Night. There are many amazing prizes to be won and all the proceeds benefit the David Lindenbaum 
Youth Scholarship Fund. This is surely expected to be an awesome night for both adults and teens. 
 
There's still room for USYers and Kadimaniks to sign up for the best weekend all year, Retreat & Uni-
versal Studios on February 16-18, 2018. The deadline is January 15th. 
 
For more information about any of our amazing programs, check out our youth website at 
www.bausybees.com or contact Todd Morchelies, Youth Director at todd@bnaiaviv.org. 

 

B'Shalom   Todd Morchelies 

http://www.bausybees.com
mailto:todd@bnaiaviv.org


From the desk of…  

Corinna Black -Kushner, Sisterhood President 

As 2017 comes to an end, I would like to take the opportunity to wish everyone a very happy, 
healthy and safe New Year! Sisterhood had a great first half of the year and we look forward to 
a fantastic second half.  If you haven't participated in a sisterhood event, it is never too late to 
start!   
 
Our hugely popular Progressive Dinner will be January 20th.  Join us for this fun night of eat-

ing, drinking and schmoozing.  Come alone or with your significant other.  We all begin at one house for appetizers and 
drinks, split up for dinner and then meet up again for dessert.  Don't forget to RSVP before the deadline and keep in 
mind - space is limited!  For more info contact Dana Isbitts at danaisbitts@gmail.com or Lisa Rosenberg 
@dlsrosen@hotmail.com. 
 

January 28th we will have an expert on the BRACA gene speak to us.  Discount BRACA gene testing will be offered for 
those in attendance.  For more info contact Louise Allen at louisejfl@gmail.com. Our second speaker series (date tbd) 
will be about understanding what basic legal documents are important to have and why - including power of attorney, 
living will etc. February 22 will be our Color War- game night. Mark your calendar for this night of fun and excitement. 
April 14th will be our Sisterhood Shabbat.  For ways to participate contact Lisa Cohen at elc650@gmail.com. April 29th 
we are having a Kitchen Shower to celebrate the "rebirth" of the dairy kitchen- details to follow in the upcoming weeks! 
 
Our Monday game days have become very popular.  We have decided to extend our schedule.  Whether you have a 
group or want to join in one- whatever your game, you are welcome to join us every Monday from 1-4.  For more infor-
mation contact Carol Brown at caroljgb@yahoo.com. 
 
We are looking for volunteers that would like to bake for our weekly Onegs.  If you would like to get involved please 
contact Louise Allen at louisejfl@gmail.com.  No experience necessary! 
 
I encourage all B'nai Aviv women to join our Sisterhood and help support and strengthen our Synagogue. 
 

B'Shalom, Corinna Black- Kushner 

 

 
 
 

Saturday, January 20th - Progressive Dinner (looking for host volunteers) 
 

Thursday, February 22nd - Color War game night 
 

Sunday, February 25th - Purim basket assembly 
 

Thursday, March 15th - "What women need to know" Speaker Series Part III 
 

Saturday, April 14th - Draw down party; A Limited Raffle Event 
 

Friday, May 18th -Saturday, May 19th - Sisterhood Shabbat 
 

Sisterhood board meetings are:  
January 8th, February 5th, March 5th, April 9th, May 7th  

(subject to change) 

 

Mark your calendars for these Sisterhood events! 









H A ZAK  Happe ning s . . .  
There is still time to join the  

Jack and Ruth Lubin Hazak Chapter at B'nai Aviv! 
 

Hazak is for our Senior members, ages 55+.  Most meetings are held on the first Wednesday 
of each month at 1:30 pm. We also have two dinner  meetings at 5:00 pm each year. 
 
This year we had a Welcome Back Barbecue, an Linda Sauget, inspirational speaker on posi-
tive thinking,  a discussion with Rabbi Watstein on the subject of intermarriage and  a dinner 

with entertainment.  Our next meeting January 3rd at 1:30- Broadway Quiz Show 
 

Coming Up Next  
January 3rd -Broadway Quiz Show 

February 7th- Tu Bishvat Seder with Cantor Lieberman 
March 7- Luncheon and Movie 

May 2-Game program 
We encourage our Senior members to join us at our meetings. 

 

                                                                                      B’ Shalom,  

 Riva Wohl, Hazak President 





1 
 Scott Dermer 
 Jeanne Finkelstein 
 Eli Kaplan 
 Eris Sandler 
 
2 
 David Lehman 
 
3 
 Steven Adamsky 
 
4 
 Vanessa Sun Silberberg 
 
5 
 Suzanne Brenners 
 Jill Herman 
 Josh Metz 
 Michele Raps 
 
 

6 
 Jack Alboukrek 
 
8 
 Scott Cohen 
 Dennis Sevel 
 
9 
Milton Blaut 
Shannon Tuaty 
 
10 
 Debra Gluck 
 Jack Sharpe 
 Janeth Tagger 
 Eli Wolfson 
 
 
 
 
 
 

11 
 Eugene Brief 
 Robin Klein 
 Erica Liberty 
 Ellen Oppenheim 
 
12 
 Grant Horwitz 
 Annette Pilelsky 
 
14 
 Tony Alhadeff 
 Andrea Eisler 
 David Golt 
 Vicki Ross 
 David Rossner 
 Stuart Sion 
 Laura Streimer 
 Philip Wexler 
 
15 
 Louise Allen 
 Maggie Fischer 
 David Reimer 
 Michael Salad 
 
16 
 Patty Etkin 
 Michael Greaner 
 
17 
 Jesse Faerber 
 Marlene Klein 
 Lenore Reicher 
 Michael Seidle 
 Janet Stecher 

18 
 Craig Cooper 
 Michael Eisler 
 Alexandre Jungermann 
 Idel Leibowitz 
 Debbie Marcus 
 
19 
 Mark Nemet 
 
20 
 Ronald Blank 
 Marc Bosem 
 
21 
 Steven Berke 
 David Borenstein 
 Michelle Parlo 
 Joel Rosenbluth 
 
22 
 Meredith Chandler 
 Dirk Fleischman 
 Kinga Malka 
 Katherine Miller 
 
23 
 Heidi Handman 
 Linda Verblow 
 
24 
 Robert Burns 
 Deborah Miller 
 Natasha Torres 
 
 

25 
 Keith Bennett 
 Mitchell Cohen 
 Howard Hochsztein 
 Jeffrey Kaner 
 Norman Katz 
 Evelyn Segall 
 
26 
 Jamie Comer 
 Warren Frankl 
 Cherie Gavsie 
 
28 
 Jackie Borenstein 
 Helen Karpel 
 Steven Marx 
 Vicki Rosen 
 Marilyn Schwartzman 
 Adam Singer 
 
29 
 Robert Levy 
 Nicole Offenberg 
 Carl Orringer 
 Joseph Schimmel 
 Minna Selub 
 Cookie Silver 
 
31 
 Karyn Henry 
 Janet Sheldon 
 Amy Sherman 
 Anthony Tavolacci  

1 
Leonard & Nancy Rothbard 
Anthony West & Melissa Co-
hen‑West 
 
5 
Ihezkel & Lori Green 
 
6 
Arik & Lauren Dar 
Jeffrey & Susan Willis 
 
7 
Mel & Mara Gober 
 
10 
Danny & Jamie Comer 
Robert & Katherine Miller 
 
11 
Jason & Erica Liberty 
 
14 
Barry & Veronica Koran 
 
15 
Richard & Leslie Linevsky 
 
16 
Jerome & Gloria Ladau 
 
 
 

17 
Stephen & Karen Eason 
Adam & Jill Herman 
Bob & Debbie Regent 
John & Elizabeth Sobel 
Bruce & Amy Weinberg 
 
18 
Craig & Jessica Cooper 
Mark & Corinna Kushner 
Carl & Linda Orringer 
 
19 
Edward & Shelly Mishal 
 
20 
Richard & Lisa Cohen 
Stephen & Robin Rubin 
 
21 
Jack & Ilene Flechner 
Harvey & Linda Lazarus 
Bennett & Mindy Libes 
John & Bonnie Salmon 
 
22 
Irving & Rohan Granoff 
Bob & Sheila Grenitz 
David & Joy Huppert 
 
 
 
 

23 
David & Cynthia Samson 
Jeffrey & Marcy Schneider 
Matthew & Laura Soff 
 
26 
Alan & Esperanza Babitz 
Ari & Lisa Birchfield 
Karl & Helene Cohen 
Mark & Susan Neuberger 
Douglas & Deborah Weston 
 
27 
Ron & Miriam Shapiro 
 
28 
Stephen & Linda Horwitz 
 
 

29 
Heribert & Raquel Baumgartner 
Jeffrey & Lisa Donner 
 
30 
Craig & Joanne Friedman 
Bruce & Jane Levy 
Ben & Cyndi Schulman 
Richard & Phyllis Soven 
 
31 
Howard & Nancy Ollick 
Benjamin & Brittany Sunshine  







“The Greatest Mitzvah is Tzedakah” 
~Talmud~ 

Donations Received October 27, 2017—November 30, 2017 

 General Donation Fund 
 Get Well Soon to 
 

 Phyllis Millman 

 B'nai Aviv Hazak  

 Joan Cohen 

 Phyllis Lipof  

 Sonia Androphy 

 The B'nai Aviv Hazak Group 

 

 In Honor of 
 

 Benita Ross.  Wishing you all the best. 

 Phyllis Lipof 

 

 In Memory of 
 

 Linda Wilk, beloved sister‑in‑law 

 Allan & Benita Ross  

 my beloved wife Ellie Fisher 

 Donald Fisher  

 Joseph Salamon, beloved grandfather of Samara 

Abrams 

 Grant & Jamie Horwitz  

 David Gordon, beloved father of Jillian Shenassa 

 Grant & Jamie Horwitz 

 Scott & Stacy Silver 

 

 Mazal Tov to 
 

 Howard & Sheila Wacks on the birth of their grand-

daughter Anya Elise 

 Allan & Benita Ross  

 the Greenbaum family on the B'not Mitzvah of Alyssa 

& Erin 

 Mark & Dale Kotler & family 
 

 Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 
 
 Roy & Ellen Oppenheim 

 

 In Appreciation 
 

 of Rabbi Adam Watstein 

 John & Faith Greenfield 

 

 

 Yahrzeit Fund 
 In Honor of 
 

 Elick Adelman, beloved father 

 Max Schwartz 

 Judith Schwab 
  

 Lawrence Singer, beloved brother 

 Sonia Androphy 

 

 In Memory of 
 

 Stuart Bresalier, beloved father 

 Alan Bresalier  

 Sheldon Willis, beloved husband 

 Annette Willis  

 Esther Hoffner, beloved aunt 

 Audrey Goldstein  

 David Newman, beloved father 

 Barbara Hunter  

 Leontine Cooperstein, beloved mother 

 Carol Golt  

 Edward Joseph Boxer,  beloved father 

 Cora Jackson  

 Jacqueline Leah Stecher, beloved daughter 

 David & Janet Stecher  

 Ruth Wolinsky, beloved mother 

 David Wolinsky  

 Myrna Fleischman, beloved mother 

 Dirk Fleischman  

 Meyer Robin, beloved father‑in‑law 

 Edith Robin  

 Sidney Robin, beloved husband 

 Edith Robin  

 Matta Novick, beloved mother 

 Esther Bejar  

 Sandra & Meyer Rosenberg, beloved parents 

 Fern Grungold  

 William Axel, beloved father 

 Evelyn Koplo, beloved sister‑in‑law 
 Florence Koplo  

 Geraldine Goldberg, beloved mother 

 Francine Vaupen  

 Leib Blumenfeld, beloved father 

 Frieda Caldes  

 Michael Pressman, beloved father 

 Israel Pressman  

 Joseph Sharpe, beloved father 

 Jack Sharpe  

(Continued on page 21) 



 Tillie Shapiro, beloved grandmother 

 Jay Shapiro  

 Jeremy Michael Snow, beloved son 

 Jeffrey & Laurie Snow  

 Marvin Zaks, beloved brother 

 Jerry Zaks  

 Ralph Schwab, beloved husband 

 Judith Schwab  

 Maurice Felt, beloved husband 

 Judy Felt 

  

 Betty Goodman, beloved mother 

 Harry Felt, beloved father‑in‑law 

 Rae Felt, beloved mother‑in‑law 
 Judy Felt  

 Betty Blau, beloved mother 

 Kathy Erskine  

 Pearl Simon, beloved grandmother 

 Laurie Snow  

 Frances Linker, beloved aunt 

 Lori Green  

 Solomon Pudlin, beloved father 

 Marjorie Pomerantz  

 Al Mayo, beloved brother 

 Samuel Mayo, beloved brother 
 Mildred Raps  

 David Raps, beloved father 

 Mitchell Raps  

 Avery Kay, beloved father 

 Mona Hass  

 David Stark,  beloved father 

 Nancy Schoenburg  

 Bernard Natkow, beloved father 

 Neil Natkow  

 Ethel Landsman, beloved mother 

 Phyllis Lipof  

 Sylvia Millman, beloved mother‑in‑law 

 Phyllis Millman  

 Felicia Caldes, beloved mother 

 Raymond Caldes  

 Gary Forman, beloved brother 

 Robert Forman  

 Ira Rothfield, beloved father 

 Robert Rothfield  

 Fred Umschweis, beloved husband 

 Rochelle Umschweis  

 Walter Oppenheim, beloved father 

 Roy Oppenheim  

 Sheldon Willis, beloved father 

 Scott Willis  

 Rose Kissiloff, beloved mother 

 Selma Forman  

 Milton Friedman, beloved father 

 Sharon Comora  

 Gladys Newman, beloved grandmother 

 Steven Linch  

 Earl Linch, beloved father 

 Steven Linch  

 Arnold Lieberman, beloved father 

 Stuart Lieberman  

 Bernard Levit, beloved father 

 Susan Linch  

 Benjamin Weiss, beloved father 

 Susan Neuberger 

  

 Jeanne Toledano, beloved mother 

 Vicki Ross  

 Irving Grossman, beloved grandfather 

 Warren Grossman  

 Edith Ross, beloved mother 

 Zeff Ross 

 
 

 Youth Scholarship Fund 
 In Memory of 
 

 Irwin Schneider 

 Norman & Ruth Krameisen 

 

(Continued from page 20) 

You Can Have an Aliyah  
on Shabbat in honor of 

your birthday!   
 

Although there is usually a  
Bar or Bat Mitzvah each Shabbat, the first 

Aliyah is always reserved  
for the congregation.   

 
If you would like this Aliyah, please call the 
synagogue office two to three weeks prior 

to the requested date. 



Professional Staff 

   Rabbi Adam Watstein 

   Cantor William C. Lieberman 

   Lynne Balaban, Executive Director 

   Eliot Tillinger, Education Director 

   Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director 

   Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

   Sol Hettena, Ritual Director 

   Glen Gillingham, Facilities Director 

   Sabrina Kurzman, Director of Engagement 

 

Board of Directors 

   Nathan Avrunin 

   Benny Bejar 

   Chris Benson 

   Stanley Cohen 

      Howard Friedlander 

   Bruce Greenberg 

Heidi Klauber 

Dale Kotler 

Mark Kushner 

   Andy Lessem 

Arik Levy 

Bruce Levy  

   Karen Saster 

   Eric Schlossman  

     Stuart Sion 

   

  

Auxiliaries 

   Mark Kleinman, Men’s Club President 

   Corinna Black-Kushner, Sisterhood President 

   Riva Wohl, Hazak President 

   Ethan Lieberman, USY President 

   Allan E. Ross, FSA, Executive Director Emeritus 

 

 

Officers 

   Rich Cohen, President 

   Jennifer Beer, Executive V.P. 

Adam Cohen, Treasurer 

   Howard Samson, Secretary/Auxiliaries V.P 

   Kurt Wasser, Education V.P. 

   Leanna Blacher, ECEC V.P. 

   David Smith, Ritual V.P.  

   Scott Daub, Personnel V.P. 

   Jamie Cohen, Membership V.P. 

   Rosalyn Sanders, Youth V.P. 

Michael Cohen, Fundraising V.P. 

   Jonathan Andron, Communications/Technology V.P. 

         Aron Leibowich, Immediate Past President 

 

 
    
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Synagogue Office Hours: 
Monday-Thursday 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

Friday 9:00 am - 3:00 pm    

B’nai Aviv  
 The Conservative Synagogue of Southwest Broward 

1410 Indian Trace  ~ Weston FL 33326 

P 954-385-8265 ~ F 954-384-0352 ~ www.bnaiaviv.org 


